MERCURY ABATEMENT UPDATE

TRADING

The Institute was represented at a meeting at the offices of DEFRA on 18th March to discuss the reduction of mercury emissions from crematoria. The Federation of British Cremation Authorities, Cremation Society of Great Britain and the National Association of Funeral Directors were also represented.

DEFRA requested that ‘the industry’ formulate a system for mercury trading whereby crematoria carrying out high numbers of cremations would upgrade and smaller crematoria would not be required to upgrade but would pay into a central pool. Those crematoria that upgrade would apply to the pool for a proportion of the cost of installing abatement equipment whilst those that do not upgrade would pay a calculated amount into the pool.

No decision on percentage reduction of emissions has been decided however DEFRA made the statement that the higher the percentage now, the better for the future. It was also stated that if the industry could not organise a pool, set a percentage figure and identify the threshold of cremations that would require crematoria above this threshold to upgrade then enforcement would follow.

Bearing in mind that the UK is signed up to the OSPAR Hazardous Substances Strategy which requires total cessation of mercury emissions by 2020 DEFRA would give no guarantee that a second round of upgrading would not follow in the future.

The Institute is concerned, as stated in a previous newsletter, that a trading pool arrangement may be to the detriment of smaller crematoria, listed facilities and those with no adequate space in which to install abatement equipment in fact those that a trading system is purported to protect. Having signed up to the OSPAR Hazardous Substances Strategy the UK is committed to "make every endeavour to move towards the target of cessation of discharges, emissions and losses of hazardous substances by 2020".  Mercury  (present in the amalgam of dental fillings) is identified by OSPAR as a hazardous substance. To achieve total cessation of emissions this process would have to be revisited post 2010. 

The questions to be addressed before cremation authorities can make an informed decision are:

· Will a second round of upgrading follow and if so do smaller crematoria technically remain at threat?   

· Should a future second round be undertaken in order to achieve total cessation would the smaller crematoria that paid to avoid upgrading in the first round then be left to carry the cost for a second time?  

Those organisations represented at the meeting were requested to discuss the proposal for trading with their respective Boards and Committees (without consulting respective memberships) and submit proposals by 26th May however some of you may have received a newsletter from an allied organisation stating that it has already launched a system for operating a central pool and will be calculating your score so that your authority can buy or sell credits.

The Institute’s Board of Directors feels strongly that such a system of trading will be detrimental in the medium to long term to smaller establishments. The Institute would be willing to offer assistance to such authorities in seeking alternative ways forward that would prevent closure in the long term and containment of eventual costs.
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